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The EU is currently undergoing a severe financial, economic and social crisis. All institutions, including the EESC, are currently trying to fond short term and immediate solution to tackle it. However, I want to look ahead and I promote a long term view and actions to be taken. That's why, at the EESC we are very active to take part to the 2020 strategy. 

The demographic evolution, especially – but not only – the ageing of the population, puts a high pressure on the sustainability of our economic and social model.

It is widely acknowledged that one of the keys to facing these huge challenges lies in the improvement of the employment rates for all age groups, for both men and women, for EU nationals as well as immigrants. In this respect it is of course particularly important to look at those groups which have relatively low employment rates (young people, elderly, women, disabled, immigrants and so on).

At the same time it is a fact that even in a time with relatively high unemployment some companies have difficulties in filling their vacancies. These labour market shortages are to a certain extent due to a mismatch between the skills of the unemployed and the needs of the labour market. However there is also a clear need to help those who are unemployed find the relevant vacancies, and to help the employers find appropriate candidates (which is two sides of the same coin).

I have talked about getting more people in job, especially from specific groups, and about bringing together unemployed people and available vacancies. In fact this boils down to one question: How can we best assist jobseekers? Key words in this context are "efficiency" and "innovation". We need to strive for efficient and innovative assistance to jobseekers, which is the title of today's conference.

In most EU countries assistance to jobseekers is traditionally provided by public employment services. These can be organised in different ways (they can be governed by the relevant ministry or by some kind of management board, often with participation of social partners). They can also be more or less proactive in their approach (service to unemployed only, or also to people at risk of losing their job) and provide a more or less differentiated service (adapted to the individual needs of the jobseeker). Finally in some countries part of the service has been outsourced to private service providers.

I think there should be no taboo. I think we can all learn from one another.

I therefore hope and expect that today's conference can be the frame for a fruitful and inspiring exchange of views. I would like to thank the European Commission Representation in Sweden for having accepted to host this conference.

I am now pleased to pass the floor to Bettina Kashefi who is State secretary to the Swedish Minister for Employment.
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